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28 September 2018 
 
Dear Parent/Carer of Computer Science students,  
 
RE: Computer Science Expectations 
 
We would like to take the opportunity of writing to you now that we are firmly back                 
into the school routine and share with you the expectations that the teachers in the               
Computer Science Department have for their classes this year. We would ask that             
you discuss these with your child. 
 
In Lessons: 
In lessons we will be focusing our attention on the key skills that we know will help                 
your child achieve as well as they can. The Programming Project students complete             
is key to ensuring that they get the most from the time allocated. Failure when               
programming is a fundamental part of the learning process and often enables our             
students to develop their understanding of concepts even further and we need to see              
greater resilience. In regards to assessments, we expect students to ensure they            
answer all questions on both papers and are aiming to achieve a minimum of half               
marks on each question. This encourages the students to read the questions fully             
and attempt to ensure they are maximising their marks. 
 
For Homework: 
Homework will be set once a fortnight for Theory topics, we are encouraging students              
to use the Cornell note taking method to organise their revision notes. They will be               
shown how to do this in lessons and we have created a simple template for them to                 
use when taking notes. Homework will be based on the theory covered in lessons              
and will involve watching revision videos and making notes in the aforementioned            
way. These notes can then be used alongside other revision methods when revising             
for exams to ensure that students feel as comfortable and as confident as they can. 
 
Programming Skills: 
Programming tasks will be set on a fortnightly basis, these will be looking at skills and                
not the students ability to complete tasks. This will mean that students will have to be                
creative when coding to show that they can use the skills they are required to include                
in each task. This will avoid students copying from each other as they will not be                
creating the same programs. These tasks will be evidenced in a Programming            

Tel: 01442 822303    Email:tringschool@tringschool.org   www.tring.herts.sch.uk 

 
 
 
  

mailto:tringschool@tringschool.org
http://www.tring.herts.sch.uk/


 

Portfolio that each student will have and that you can view on their Google              
Classroom page. 
 
Interventions: 
We always aim to teach the content adequately during lesson time, however, on             
occasion some students require further support. Where applicable, students will be           
required to attend sessions, if invited, to ensure we resolve the issue causing under              
performance. Programming intervention sessions will be structured like lessons and          
will have notes for the students to take away and use. In order for students to reduce                 
the need for interventions, it is important that they engage fully with learning to              
program in Python, completing the set programming tasks and fully engage with            
homework and revision for topic tests and mock exams. 
 
We will be offering a Programming Drop in session to students who require additional              
support on Tuesday lunchtimes in B14. Students who attend will receive advice and             
guidance, these are ad-hoc sessions and not compulsory. On Wednesday lunchtimes           
we will be holding compulsory interventions and sanctions for non attendance will fall             
in line with the school detention policy. This intervention is a necessity as a result of                
areas of concern seen in class, tests and/or homework. 
 
We hope that your child understands our expectations and that these are in place to               
support them in achieving their best potential outcomes. If you have any queries,             
please do not hesitate to contact us - Mr Fielden:  jfielden@tringschool.org or 
Mr Belony: cbelony@tringschool.org. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mr J Fielden and Mr Belony 
Computer Science Department 
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